River Falls Youth Hockey Association
2008 Annual Board Meeting Minutes
Date:  Monday, April 14th, 2008, 8:00pm 

Place:  Wildcat Centre
Board Members:   Jon Benusa, Diane Fuller, Jody Christensen, Matt Cranston, Jeanne Eliason, Karl Erickson, Lisa Woiwode, Dan Briese, Dave Buck, Tracey Laesser, Tom Magill and Pat Dolan
Note taken by:   Lisa Woiwode and Jody Christensen

· Topics discussed prior to 8pm Board Meeting

· Financially  (Keith Van Dell)

Summary from Keith:  Going into the season, we were arrears to the tune of 75,000, including 3 months behind on mortgage, 3 months behind on Utilities etc.  We started the year before at around 54,000 in the hole.   Currently, we are up to date on "all" obligations, we have only 20,000 of outstanding.  We have 11,000 in accounts receivable from members (count on 50% of that).  We have reduced our CD from around 98,000 to 54,000 from my records to help us with this.  Although we have depleted some cash, we have solidified our foundation and we have all on track.  It was quite a process to get the bank to allow us to use the CD.  We really did make great progress last year although I was not very eloquent in explaining how that came to be.  As stated, our expenses should look great from April 1, 2008 to March 30, 2009 as we will have our first full year without a rink manager and with the savings from utility from summer ice.  Our revenues should remain about the same or better if our fundraising improves.  We all expect that to happen.  I will be meeting with Tom Magill to download some finance info from me to him.  
· Fundraising (Doug Black) 

· New fundraising is going well this season.  Some of these programs included:  Bake sale, Old Timer Tournament, Wild Programs, Pancake Breakfast   
· Doug will continue to work on Fundraising events with Keith Van Dell this upcoming season

· Ideas for new fundraising events should go to Doug or Keith with a plan for implementing and resources needed

· Golf Tournament June 11th is the next fundraiser

· June 20th  Jaycee’s Circus at our arena 
· Facility (Jon Benusa) 

· Facility/refrigeration update;  Rink-Tec replaced a cross-over valve that was leaking as well as the large Temprite filter element with a clean-up element.  Compressor #3 will need to be replaced due to a motor short and we will need to add refrigerant as we were low due to the valve leaking.  Repairs will need to be completed before system start-up in September.
· Committee Descriptions (Karl Erickson)
· Karl is in the process of documenting a description for each committee we currently have today 
· 8:00pm Meeting called to order Jody Christensen with new board members 
· Vote Office positions

· President nomination Jon Benusa – Jon accepted, motion by Jeanne Eliason, 2nd by Matt Cranston, motion carries

· Vice President nomination Tom Magill – Tom McGill accepted, motion by Tracey Laesser, 2nd by Matt Cranston, motion carries

· Treasurer nomination Dan Briese – Dan accepted, motion by Jody Christensen, 2nd by Matt Cranston, motion carries

· Secretary nomination Lisa Woiwode – Lisa accepted, motion by Jody Christensen, 2nd by Tracey Laesser, motion carries

· Follow up from last meeting 

· MAHA vs WAHA age

· This question/concern was brought to the board to review changing our current age cutoff (WAHA, December 31st) to MAHA (June 30th)

· Board asked for Association Coaching Education (ACE) recommendation

· All ACE members present (Karl Erickson, Jim Joseph, Joe Cranston, Matt Cranston, Doug Black and Pat Dolan) 
· ACE Committee recommendation is to remain at the WAHA age.  The ACE committee did some research and feel it benefits our association to keep it at the WAHA age.  This will allow freshman to skate high school level, as well as avoid our young players playing 4 years at one level.  Minnesota is the only state that does not follow USA Hockey rules.    

· Board approved ACE recommendation. No motion needed due to nothing changing  
· Next meeting Sunday, May 4th, 7:00pm
· Upcoming events at the arena:  

· Early registration May 14th (All board members must be present)

· Golf Tournament, Wednesday, June 11th (very important to get people outside the association to attend this event) 

· June 20th Jaycees Circus 

· Discussion Topics for next meeting
· Dry land clinics this summer  (Matt Cranston) 
· Memberships for Clinics/Open Hockey  (Lisa Woiwode) 
· Total Hockey cancelled for our 4/14 annual meeting and we will try to get something set up for next meeting, 5/4 (Matt Cranston, Karl Erickson and Pat Dolan) 
